
  

 

Current activities 

Crews have assembled sections of the new sanitary sewer pipe and will begin installing it by pulling it through the 
existing pipe under North Shore Drive. More information on the pipe repair method can be found on our project 
website.  

Crews continue to work on the underground sewer structure near Briar Street. The intersection of Briar Street and 
North Shore Drive remains closed through mid-July. This closure duration has been extended to allow space to 
remove and replace a structure near the intersection and to install the new pipe under North Shore Drive.  

Local access to Briar Street 

While the intersection of Briar Street and North Shore Drive remains closed, residents and visitors to the area 
should continue to use other local side streets in the area, such as Arbor Street and Minnetonka Avenue, to access 
Briar Street and the Creative Kids Academy. 

Schedule is dependent on weather and other unforeseen circumstances. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://metrocouncil.org/sewerconstruction/nshore

